TENDER FOOT SCHOOL

P.O. Box 23482- 00625 NAIROBI CELL PHONE: 0722 377 315 /0716 199 073

EMAIL ADDRESS: tenderfootka@yahoo.com, tenderfootka2014@gmail.com

Newsletter Updates from June - July 2016

We send our warm greetings from the entire Tender Foot School Fraternity. We hope this newsletter finds you well. We extend our sincere gratitude to all our esteemed friends for your continued love and support that you have rendered to us all through.

Academics

The pupils did their mid term exams and had a mid term break from 24th June to 27th June, 2016. They came back on the 28th June, 2016.

Visitors

We had some visitors from the Ministry of Education for the routine check on the teacher's performance and they commended them for the good work they were doing.

Sewing Project

Our school sewing project is going on very well and we are optimistic that we are going to get new orders from outside before the end of the year. We are going on with our marketing and we have seen promising schools, so we are waiting.

Scouts club

Our Scouts club had an investiture ceremony at the school where they were sworn in officially as scouts by the Sub-County scout's Commissioner Mr. Abdallah Ibrahim on 2nd July, 2016. Below are some of the photos taken during the ceremony.



The Commissioner swearing in the Scouts

He ties their scarfs to signify the investiture



The commissioner giving a speech

Scouts with their parents



Scouts team with their coach George

Tr. Esther with the scouts parents

The scouts' team also had their Patrol Leaders Training Course Camp in August and below are some of our scouts team going for the trip.



The scouts team with their coach, teachers and Tr. Esther

The scouts went for the training camp at Embu county from 13th August to 16th August 2016. This was very successful and our scouts learnt a lot.

End Term Exams

The pupils did their end term exams from 29th July to 3rd August and they showed a lot of improvement. Below are some of the pupils being commended for their good performance.



The Pupils at the assembly

Pupils being commended by the teachers



Some more pupils who were among the top

Closing Day

The school closed on 10th August, 2016. Below are interclass parties held on that day.





Our Agriculture Club

Our agriculture club is also doing marvelous work, together with their teachers they have put up a small kitchen garden. Below are some photos taken showing their efforts of growing some vegetables. Regardless the space is small they have tried to utilize it very well.



Rotary Club Langata (Nairobi)

We are also appreciative to Rotary Club Langata headed by Mr. Ashley Meyers for what they are planning ahead to support Tender Foot School. The grant is almost ready and we are in anticipation.

Construction of the new classrooms

The new construction of the three classrooms has already commenced thanks to **Purley Trust Organisation UK**. We are happy and optimistic that we will reach our target of fifteen classrooms. We still appeal to all our well wishers to support us continue with the construction of the new classrooms until we reach our target. Below are photos showing the construction progress of the three classrooms coming up. We expect them to be ready by mid October 2016.



Construction foundation



Doing the ground floor slab



A good progress- classrooms coming up

We do not hesitate to thank all our well wishers and we feel most humbled for your continued support. Let us walk together on this journey to make these children's dreams come true and together we believe we shall make it.

We wish all our well wishers God's blessings.

Thank you all.

COMPILED BY:-

ESTHER WAMAI PRINCIPAL